
CITY OF SALEM

Staff Report

555 Liberty St SE
Salem, OR 97301

File #: 19-20 Date: 2/11/2019
Version: 1 Item #: 3.3a.

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Steve Powers, City Manager

FROM: Peter Fernandez, PE, Public Works Director

SUBJECT:

Local Agency Agreement with the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) for Signalized
Intersection Improvements on 12th Street.

Ward(s): 1, 2
Councilor(s): Kaser, Andersen
Neighborhood(s):  CANDO, NEN, SESNA
Service Area(s): Safe and Reliable Infrastructure

ISSUE:

Shall the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute a Local Agency Agreement with ODOT
to fund the design and construction of traffic signal improvements on 12th Street through the State
Funded Local Project Program?

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager to execute a Local Agency Agreement with ODOT to fund the design and
construction of traffic signal improvements on 12th Street through the State Funded Local Project
Program.

SUMMARY:

The Oregon Department of Transportation, through the State Funded Local Project Program,

allocated funds for traffic signal improvements along 12TH Street from Capitol Street NE to Mission

Street SE to reduce traffic collisions and improve pedestrian safety.

The scope of the improvements include upgrades to signal hardware, the addition of

protected/permissive left-turn phases, and the addition of reflectorized signal back plates.  A

rectangular rapid flashing beacon will also be installed near the intersection of Marion Street NE and
th

CITY OF SALEM Printed on 5/12/2022Page 1 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/


File #: 19-20 Date: 2/11/2019
Version: 1 Item #: 3.3a.

13th Street NE to provide an improved pedestrian crossing in the area.

FACTS AND FINDINGS:

All of the proposed improvements are for facilities that are owned and operated by the City.  Design

work will begin this fall and construction is scheduled for 2020.  Significant terms of the agreement

are as follows:

· The estimated cost for the work to be performed under this Agreement is $509,500.

· The State will reimburse up to $469,860.90 (92.22%) of the cost.

· The City’s estimated share of the project is $36,639.10 (7.78%) and the funds are already
budgeted in the FY 2018-19 Capital Construction Budget.

· The City is solely responsible for costs incurred in excess of the project estimate.

Brian D. Martin, PE
City Engineer

Attachments:
1. Local Agency Agreement No. 32509
2. Project Location Map
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